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On Aug 10, 2015, Ken Eisenbraun ‘58 <keisenbraun@unitedgs.com> wrote:
Jack… It has been a real treat reading the O&B each month and then the occasional updates.  I 
cannot tell how jealous many of my friends are of me for having had a Newsletter like this at my 
disposal all these years. Most graduates from our era haven’t heard a word about their school, 
and their classmates in many, many years.  
I wish you the best of luck down the road Jack. 
Regards:
Ken Eisenbraun   WSHS Class ‘58

Pat Jorgensen ’56
WHS Senior Photo

On Nov 12, 2013, Pat Jorgensen Palagi ’56 gppalagi@aol.com wrote:
You may not have all the information on me that you requested.
 Patricia Jorgensen Palagi   Class of 1956    husband George Palagi  not a WHS graduate
Seattle, WA
Jefferson Grade School '49-'52
Mark Twain Grade School '44-'49
 Thank you for all your good work on this project.  It's great to read about my "old" friends and 
classmates.
 Pat Jorgensen Palagi ’56

Ken Eisenbraun ’58
WHS Senior Photo

Royce Adams ’58
WHS Senior Photo

On Feb 14, 2011, Royce Adams ’58 Litljump@aol.com wrote:

Thank you for including me with your publications. I will give you the information you 
requested now also.
Royce (WHS 58) and Deanna (WHS 61) Adams - Dee's maiden name was Frerk.
Sioux Falls, SD  57104

50 years of information would fill many pages but perhaps a consolidation will be sufficient. 
1958, after graduation, I found myself at the Recruit Depot, U.S. Marine Corps, San Diego, Calif. 3 
years later, after serving in the Third Marine Air Wing, I was back home to do a summer of fishing 
and relaxation. I got so relaxed I never went back to California as I had planned. I attended SDSU, 
Brookings, ran out of funds, was hired by Swift Brothers Construction, then Northwest Bell 
Telephone Co.and then went into the family business, Adams Advertising and Printing. During that 
time I was also a member of the South Dakota Air National Guard, attended Augustana College, 
sold the business and went to work as a Behavior Specialist with the Sioux Falls School District. 
The wife and I both, as employees of that school district, retired on May 18, 2009.
Dee, a grad of WHS (61) married me in 1963, one son joined us in 1967 and the second son in 
1970. Both sons are still single so don't worry about seeing any pictures of grand kids.
 We enjoy our home and our perennial garden with the 
swimming pool in the middle of it all. We have traveled to Europe 

many times and tracked down a great number of relatives 
there. I will attempt to attach a picture with this E-mail.
 Thanks again,
Royce ‘58 and Deanna Frerk ‘61 Adams.

Deanna Frerk ’61 Adams
WHS Senior Photo

Royce & Deanna Adams
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SWEETMAN PLANETARIUM
Dick Sweetman ‘54 was the oldest of five children and Kathy Buysee O’Gorman ’69 was the youngest of 
nine children. He had an interest in engineering and grew up working for the family business, Sweetman 
Construction. She was the youngest in a family of nine children. As a young girl Kathy grew up in the 
Cathedral District, she loved looking up at the stars. They met, got married, and have lived and raised their 
family in Sioux Falls all of their lives.  Throughout the years, they’ve both been active, giving, members of the 
Sioux Falls community. 

Earlier this year, when the couple found themselves in a position to make a major philanthropic gift they were 
seeking a significant gift that would benefit all of Sioux Falls, young and old, for years and years to come so 
they turned to the Sioux Falls Area Community Foundation for help.  The Foundation helped by researching 
some giving possibilities that really aligned with Dick and Kathy’s interests. The result was a transformational 
gift to the Washington Pavilion to establish South Dakota’s first planetarium.  When it’s complete, the 
“Sweetman Planetarium” will feature one of the most advanced planetarium systems in the United States 
and will offer exciting programs and experiences, including live space launch viewings, thought-provoking 
discussions on our place in the universe and opportunities for children and adults alike to learn about space 
and space exploration. 

Dick and Kathy, it certainly seems to me that you chose a perfectly amazing and extraordinary gift to give to 
the people of Sioux Falls.  It is a gift that all ages will enjoy and appreciate for decades and will no doubt 
generate positive accolades to flow to your family heirs for many, many years.  On behalf of past, current and 
future WHS Alumni the O&B congratulates you both on hitting a huge home run for Sioux Falls.                                           

Jack M. Phillips ‘54

Dick Sweetman ’54
WHS Senior Photo

Kathy Buysee Sweetman
and  Dick Sweetman

The O&B Wishes To Thank Dick 
Sweetman For His Generous 

$1,000.00 O&B Patron Support 
And Also Congratulate And 

Thank He And Kathy For Their 
“Sweetman Planetarium” 

Gift To Sioux Falls. 



On May 28, 2023, Robert Owens ‘55 <ROwens@dc.rr.com> wrote:
Greetings on Memorial Day 
2023...... I just hung my flag 
up on my flag poll.  Another 
sunny beautiful day here in 
the desert.  

Robert E Owens here and 
have to say I have enjoyed 
your Orange & Blacks so 
many years and then this 
morning receiving this 

wonderful Memorial Day greeting......88 years old 
and still manage to enjoy life here in the 
California desert.  I go back to Sioux Falls just 
about every day via the live web cam to the Sioux 
Falls. Enjoy that and feel good Sioux Falls is 
growing by leaps and bounds. ha.  My brother 
lives here also and is a Washington High grad of 
1961.  

I am going to send you some money for your 
wonderful contribution to our classes of 10 years from Washington High.  My name is on 
the wall their now for a contribution I made years ago for the development of  The 
Washington Pavilion. Sorry I haven't contributed soon for your wonderful work for us. I did 
talk to you at one time a few years ago. About what, I can't remember. ha  88 year old 
head. ha  I have lost all of my close friends I have to say.  Most of them younger than me. 
Waiting for me to join them. ha  

Sending you a picture of me in Frankfurt, Germany in about 1960.  I spent 8 years in the Air 
Force with a Top Secret clearance in The US Air Force Special Security Service. In the 
communications department. Enjoyed every minute of it. I wish I had sent this before and I 
would maybe see myself in this mornings addition. ha   Maybe next year?  Hopefully we are 
both here then. 
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A very warm note of appreciation to you Jim for your almost 13 
years of continuing loyal support of the O&B.  Now with this, your 
third generous $100.00 check, your total Patron donation is $300.00.

You first subscribed to the O&B on Sept. 8, 2010 which makes 
you one the O&B’s earliest and most loyal subscribers.  Thank you.

Jack

Jim Eastman ’59
WHS Senior Photo

Robert Owens ’55
WHS Senior Photo



I will attach a recent picture of me also on my 88th birthday. Have lived in California since 1969. 
Drove bus and train operator for the Metro Transportation in Los Angeles for 25 years. Drove bus in Sioux 
Falls for 4 years after time in the service. Sioux Transit.                                                                             

Again, Thank You Thank You.....Sending a check via you address on Lauren Dr. LV.. Stay 
healthy ......Robert Owens ’55

On Jun 7, 2023, Robert Owens ‘55 <ROwens@dc.rr.com> wrote:
Hi Jack...... sending another picture of me.  I spent my life as  a big Rail fan and having this job in 
transportation in Los Angeles, I got to be a operator of a train. Really enjoyed that.  Especially being on the 

first light rail trains for Los Angles in many years 
in 1990. The other picture I am sending was 
taken by some that I didn't see. Picture was in a 
magazine. Me operating out of downtown Los 
Angeles.   Thank you. Robert Owens '55
<Me in Magazine 1991.jpg><Blue line 1990.jpg

                                  SOME GOOD MEMORIES T0 REMEMBER
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End of acknowledgements and thank you’s to
these six most recent generous O&B Patrons.



On Apr 23, 2023, at 10:42 AM, Royce Adams ‘58 <Litljump@aol.com> wrote:
  

Not sure if you have these Jack.   AND  - TY for the recent O&B.   
Again a really great paper.   I have read it several times already.   When it came the other day 
I had just been re-reading some back issues (they never get old) and was pleasantly 

surprised when I found the latest O&B on my computer!  I find the detailed writings from 
so many 50's kids very interesting.  We all went in so many diverse directions and still 
your O&B's bring everyone home again.   What a day brightener.   Royce Adams '58
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Royce Adams ’58
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On Apr 29, 2023, Jim Carlson ‘58 <pegandjim@sio.midco.net> wrote:
Hi Jack,

Your readers will remember the McKennan Park Band Shell. As  buildings need to be 
maintained, it is now in progress of a restoration. Attached two pictures from 1927 and 1937. 
I wrote about the history of the band shell from newspaper articles that I researched. I titled it 

" The South side of 20 acres" I like the parts where within 1 year and two days it was 
completed and how the key was passed on. You can use this in your O/B if you like. 
Thanks for all you do.     Jim Carlson ‘58
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Royce, I still have the 
exact same candy dish 

next to my TV recliner 
chair except now it does 
double duty. It now holds 
both candy AND hearing 
aid batteries. And yes, it 
still has a very loud lid 
that my wife just hears 

when I open it for candy?  
Jack

Jim Carlson ’58
WHS Senior Photo
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On May 3, 2023,  Peggy Servold Teslow ’57, pwolset@sio.midco.net wrote:
I did not write this and I’m not sure who did - but WOW does it speak to my heart!!!  Worth the 
read. Don’t wait to read it later!  

Barely the day started and... it's already six in the evening.
Barely arrived on Monday and it's already Friday.
... and the month is already over.
... and the year is almost over.

... and already 40, 50 or 60 years of our lives have passed.

... and we realize that we lost our parents, friends.
and we realize it's too late to go back...
So... Let's try, despite everything, to enjoy the remaining time...
Let's keep looking for activities that we like...
Let's put some color in our grey...
Let's smile at the little things in life that put balm in our hearts.
And despite everything, we must continue to enjoy with serenity this time we have left. Let's try to eliminate 
the afters...
I'm doing it after...
I'll say after...
I'll think about it after...
We leave everything for later like ′′ after ′′ is ours.
Because what we don't understand is that:
Afterwards, the coffee gets cold...
afterwards, priorities change...
Afterwards, the charm is broken...
afterwards, health passes...
Afterwards, the kids grow up...
Afterwards parents get old...
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Peggy Servold Teslow ’57
WHS Senior Photo



Afterwards, promises are forgotten...
afterwards, the day becomes the night...
afterwards life ends...
And then it's often too late....
So... Let's leave nothing for later...
Because still waiting see you later, we can lose the best moments,
the best experiences,
best friends,
the best family...
The day is today... The moment is now...
We are no longer at the age where we can afford to postpone what needs to be done right away.
So let's see if you have time to read this message and then share it.
Or maybe you'll leave it for... ′′ later "...
And you'll never share it....

On May 17, 2023, Carl Turco ’58 <mmparadise@suddenlink.net> wrote:
Subject: Fwd: NOSTALGIA
Didn’t check to make sure this true but wouldn’t doubt it. 
HAPPY TRAILS TO YOU — THE END OF AN ERA 
 

The young guns may not understand the meaning of this, 
but you will. 

The Roy Rogers Museum in Branson, MO has closed 
its doors forever.  

The contents of the museum were sold at a public auction. 

Roy Rogers told his son, if the museum ever operates at a loss, close it, and sell the contents. 
He had complied.  
Here is a partial listing of some of the items that were sold at auction: 

Roy's 1964 Bonneville (Pontiac) sold for $254,500. It was estimated to sell between 100 and 150 thousand 
dollars. 

His script book from the January 14,1953 episode of "This Is Your Life" sold for $10,000 (EST. $800-$1,000). 

A collection of signed baseballs (Pete Rose, Duke Snider, and other greats) sold for $3,750. 

A collection of signed bats (Yogi Berra, Enos Slaughter, Bob Feller, and others) sold for $2,750. 

Trigger’s saddle and bridle sold for $386,500. 

One of many of Roy’s shirts sold for $16,250 and one of his many cowboy hats sold for $17,500. 

One set of boot spurs sold for $10,625. (He never used a set of spurs on Trigger). 
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His set of dinnerware plates and silverware sold for $11,875. 

The Bible they used at the dinner table every night sold for 
$8,750. 

One of several of his guitars sold for $27,500. 

Nellybelle (the Jeep) sold for $116,500. 

Bullet (stuffed) sold for $35,000 (EST. 10-15K). He was their real pet. 

Dale’s parade saddle, estimated to sell between 20-30K, sold for $104,500. 

One of many pairs of Roy’s boots sold for $21,250. 
Trigger (stuffed) sold for $266,500. 

Do you remember the 1938 movie The Adventures of Robin Hood, with Errol Flynn and Olivia de Havilland? 
Well, Olivia rode Trigger in that movie. Trigger was bred on a farm co-owned by Bing Crosby. 

Roy bought Trigger on a time payment plan for $2,500. 

Roy and Trigger made 188 movies together.  
Trigger even outdid Bob Hope by winning an Oscar in the movie  
Son of Paleface in 1953. 

It is extremely sad to see this era lost forever.  
Despite the fact that Gene and Roy’s movies, as well as those of other great characters, can be bought or 
rented for viewing. 

Today's kids would rather spend their time playing video games.  

Today it takes a very special pair of parents to raise their kids with the right values and morals. 

These were the great heroes of our childhood, and they did teach us right from wrong, and how to have and 
show respect for each other and the animals that share this earth. 

💕 You and I were born at the right time. 

We were able to grow up 🤗  with these great people even if we never met them. 

In their own way they taught us patriotism and 🙏 honor. 

We learned that lying and cheating were bad, and that sex wasn't as important as love. 

We learned how to suffer through disappointment and failure and work through it. 

Our lives were drug free. THANKS BE TO GOD.  
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So, it's good-bye to Roy and Dale, Gene and Hoppy (Hopalong Cassidy), the Lone Ranger and Tonto. 
Farewell to Sky King (and Penny) and Superman and (Dragnet) Sgt Friday. 

Thanks to Capt. Kangaroo, Mr. Rogers, and Capt. Noah and all those people whose lives touched ours, and 
made them better. 

Happy Trails! It was a great ride through our childhood. 
  
P.S. Don't send this to anyone under 50... they won't understand! 

Carl Turco ‘58 

Royce ’58 / Deanna ‘61 Adams <litljump@aol.com
AND  
Carl Turco  ‘58<mmparadise@suddenlink.net
Both Royce and Carl sent the following.  Very impressive and entertaining.
Scroll to bottom (after - “all around the world” & at bottom of page 23.) and click.
 

TURN SOUND ON

When I initially saw this, I thought that the film had 
been "sped up"-- but if you look at the flags in the 
background -- it's normal speed!
 

The guards are seniors at the Citadel in Charleston; 
there are 61 of them, and they have been doing this 
performance since the 1930's, all around the world. 
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empty space.
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 On 4-19-23;  Continuation of 4-18-23 correspondence between Jack 
Phillips ’54 and Patron Bob Stahmann ’58, that appeared in O&B 
newsletter, #2-23.

On 4-19-23 Jack Phillips ’54 replied to Bob Stahmann ‘58:
Dear Bob,

What a nice letter. I really appreciate you taking the time to write.  
AND, for sending the really great photo.  You didn't say but am I 
correct in assuming the photo is of you and  Kathy?  Your really nice 
letter and the beautiful photo will both be in the next newsletter 

that I am almost finished with now.
My heart really jumped when you said that Kathy passed away after fighting 

MS for almost 30 years.  My first wife, Marilyn Frandsen ‘54 from Watertown, SD, 
also lost her almost 30 year super courageous battle fighting MS.  She died in 1998. 
MS is such a cruel disease and I send my most heart felt condolences to you and 
your family. 

I wish more of my readers would take the time to share their life stories 
through the O&B.  From reading and rereading your beautiful letter I sense that you 
fully appreciate and feel extremely blessed at being able to fully live the 'American 
Dream’.  I fully share those feelings with you and I too, feel so lucky and totally 
blessed.

In closing I would like to thank you again for taking the time to write and sharing so 
much of your life with your WHS classmates.  I also congratulate you on achieving your high level of 
academic success. 
Jack Phillips ’54
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Kathy & Bob
Stahmann ’58

Bob Stahmann ’58
WHS Senior Photo

Jack Phillips ’54
WHS Senior Photo



4-19-23 Bob Stahmann ’58 replied to Jack Phillips ’54.
Jack, thank you so much for your rapid response to my letter to you. Yes, that photo is of Kathy and 

me. Today I mailed a check, which is a small token of my appreciation for the work that you do on sharing 
information regarding our WHS classmates. I also enclosed a hard copy of the photo of Kathy and me that 
was attached to my email.

My heart also jumped and a flash of humbling emotion came to me when you shared the information 
that your first wife Marilyn also dealt with MS. I believe that you and I have shared a unique blessing to have 
been able to provide loving and care for our wives. I also send condolences to you and your family.

Thanks again for your outstanding contribution of sharing the legacy of WHS graduates of the '50s.   
 Bob Stahmann '58

On Apr 26, 2023, Richard Sweetman ‘54 
<rcsweetman@gmail.com> wrote:
Jack,  Today I put a token of my gratitude in the mail to you for all the work you do 
for those of us from the 50's.  I know it has been said many times, but it bears 

saying again - the joy and comfort you bring to so many is beyond 
measure.  Thank you.
     Last February 3rd Kathy and I had a delightful lunch with Warner 
and Karen (Gurley ’54),Brown in Phoenix.  They brought  Tom Miller, 
Cathedral High ’54 with them.  Had a great time.  We then spent the rest 

of Feb, in La Quinta, California, avoiding at least a little of the South Dakota winter.  
       I was chosen to be the Grand Marshal for the Sioux Falls St. Patrick's Day parade, held on 
Saturday, March 18.  The day started out at 5 degrees with a very strong wind but by parade time 
had warmed up a bit.  There were just a few hardy souls along the parade route but we had a fine 
time.  Kathy and I walked at the head of the parade from 13th to 5th on Phillips Ave,, primarily to 
stay warm.  This was the 43rd St. Patrick's Day parade and if you remember, it was started by 
Sylvia Henken.  I have the distinction of being the first Irish citizen to lead the affair.  
     Thanks again, Jack and best wishes to you and Debra.
Dick Sweetman ’54

Dick, congratulations on you and Kathy being chosen to lead the Sioux Falls St. 
Patrick’s Day Parade.  I am totally honest when I say that in my opinion you and Kathy 
were excellent choices.   Too bad it was so cold and that it negatively effected the crowd. But I must say that I 
am impressed that you and Kathy walked 8 blocks. That would be further than I would want to walk at any 
temperature.  Please tell Tom Miller ’54 from Cathedral that I am sorry I don’t have a photo of him.  Once again 
I want to thank you for your most generous Patron gift to the O&B.  You have always been so generous in 
your gifts to Sioux Falls and rightly so!  All of Sioux Falls will be thanking you and Kathy for your awesome 

gift of The Sweetman Planetarium to Sioux Falls for years and years to come.  Jack

On May 28, 2023, LORRAINE FREMMING FORSLIN ‘54 <lfor857@aol.com> 
wrote:

Thank you, Jack,  for the magnificent Memorial Day tribute! It was truly heartfelt and well 
done. Thank you for all that you do for the classes of 1950.

Lorraine Fremming ’54 Forslin
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Lorraine Fremming ’54
WHS Senior Photo

Thanks Lorraine for the kind words.  You are, and always have been so generous 
with your compliments and praise of others.   It is always greatly appreciated! Jack



On May 6, 2023, Doug Aldrich ‘57 <Doug.Aldrich@comcast.net> wrote:
As a freshman at WHS and asked to join the band, I was awed by incredible first chairs: 
Tom Knutson on bassoon, Ron Veenker on oboe, Sonya Oyen on flute, Warren 
Gedstad on clarinet and Wayne Burk on French horn.  They were musicians, mentors 
and leaders, never to be forgotten.  I especially remember Tom playing his instrument 
on the Grand Canyon Suite, accompanied so ably by the others cited.   It was an 
incredible band over the years, but those seniors were outstanding.  Doug Aldrich ’57

WELL SAID, DOUG!  Yes, what a talented group! Jack

On May 6, 2023, Harry Hoiland ‘54 <paveknife@hotmail.com> wrote:
JACK, THANKS FOR INFORMING ME OF TOMMY KNUTSONS DEATH!!  IF YOU RECALL, 
TOMMY COULD PLAY THE BASSOON LIKE NOBODY ELSE IN THIS WORLD!!HE COULD 
PLAY LIKE I HAVE NEVER HEARD – BEFORE OF SINCE!!  I REMEMBER HE PLAYED A 

SOLO AT A CONCERT AND COULD MAKE THAT BASSOON PLAY MUSIC LIKE NO 
ONE ELSE I HAVE EVER HEARD!!!HE COULD MAKE THAT HORN STAND UP AND 
TALK – SO TO SPEAK!  ON TOP OF THAT, YOU WILL REMEMBER HE WAS A SUPPER 
NICE GUY AND CLASSMATE AND FRIEND!!  THANKS, AGAIN
   HARRY  HOILAND ’54

On May 28, 2023, Jane Graham Alley ‘59 <alley89061@gmail.com> wrote:
Another Thank You, Jack.  I just figured out how to get to the extra pages of the first email.  
Memorial Day means a lot to me.  As a child in Iowa, we would put flowers and flags on all 

the veteran's graves at the local cemetery. It was an honor given to those who sold the 
most poppies in the month of May. I am glad that I am from a generation that is still 
proud to be an American.  Even my daughter doesn't understand why I feel it is my duty 
to fly the Flag every day.  Jane Graham Alley ‘59 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On May 11, 2023, Bill Lobe ’59 bill@wclobe.com wrote:
Jack, 
  My early childhood and high school good friend, Mary Larson Montoya ’59 
of Sioux Falls, recently informed me of KELO TV’s 70th anniversary,  https://

www.keloland.com/70th-anniversary/ 
  After leaving Washington High School prior to graduation to join 
the Army, I returned to Sioux Falls in 1961.  Shortly after leaving 
for the service, my best friend, Denis Kelly, passed away at age 17.  
Denis was the only child of Marion and Coral Kelly.  Mr. Marion 

Kelly was the comptroller at KELO at the time and secured me a job at KELO TV while I pursued my BA degree at 
Augustana College after military discharge.  He and his wife, Coral, also provided me with lodging at their home until I 
could get settled. 
  I’ve had the opportunity to share my many experiences in my two-plus years at KELO TV with Mr. Jody 
Staples, Digital Media Manager, KELOLAND Media Group, who is responsible for collecting accounts and any 
available pictures of KELO TV through the decades beginning with the ‘50’s for the station’s 70thanniversary.  I 
suggested to Mr. Staples that subscribers of the O&B may have some additional stories to share with him. 
  I never thought that in the early ‘60’s, I’d be one of the few remaining sources of first-hand information for Mr. 
Staples’ project of KELO’s early years.  Should O&B readers also have some additional memories and/or pictures to 
share of the early decades of KELO TV beginning with the ‘50’s, please take the time to submit to Mr. Staples at 
jstaples@KELOLAND.com. 
  Best Regards, 
  Bill Lobe ‘59    

On May 28, 2023, Rudisill Miller  ’56 <richrudy@live.com> wrote:
Jack   great issue and a few teardrops are falling on my head...Once again you have 
done so much in remembrance....we can never forget....................many thanks  
Harold "Hal" Rudisill  "56"  

On May 30, 2023, glenn gravelle ‘58 <glenngravellepsyd@gmail.com> wrote:
Jack,

Your coverage of honoring the fallen with Memorial Day was “over the top”.
Thanks for your considerable effort. I was in the army ’58-’60, a peaceful 

period.
I salute all  WHSers who dealt with the unthinkable—war.
Thanks for helping all of us keep connected and to keep our cherished 
values.

Glenn “Lefty” Gravelle ‘58  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On May 30, 2023, Jane Graham Alley ‘59 <alley89061@gmail.com> wrote:
Thank you VERY much for compiling this record.
Do you have any record of how many graduated in the class of 1959?

I went to the reunion of the 50th. I believe that there were over 600 people
there.  Mainly because George Michelson, the governor, was going to
speak.
Yours in health - JANE Graham Alley ’59

Jane, that is easy.  Your ’59 classmate, Mary Larson Montoya ’59 just asked me the exact same 
question so I am just going to reprint the reply I gave her in WHS O&B Issue #2-32 that was 
published on April 22, 2023.

The Number of Classmates In Your Class of ’59?
I am not sure any one in the whole world knows for sure the final number of graduates from any 
WHS class year. There is always a difference between the number of seniors pictured in our 
yearbooks as compared with the number listed in each years “Commencement Program”. I have 
very few Commencement Programs from the fifty class years in my possession and unfortunately I 
do not have your class of ’59 Commencement Program. That means I only have the yearbook 
numbers to go by and there were 510 “graduating” seniors pictured in the ’59 Warrior.

However, it was typical, that the Commencement Program always listed a smaller number that 
actually graduated than were shown in the Warrior. An example of that is my class of 1954 which had 
415 graduates listed in the Commencement Program, but 434 listed in the Warrior. The reason for 
that is simple. Because the Warrior was put together much earlier in the year and some students just 
didn’t complete all of the requirements for graduation by the end of the year and just did not qualify 
for graduation by school year’s end.

But I doubt that even the Commencement number is the correct final number. I have also found that 
there was an additional unknown number of students that would satisfy their graduation 
requirements in summer school and are then considered members of their graduating class.
I hope this come close to answering your question.

I will write more on this subject for the next full O&B Newsletter.

Jack

Below is MORE INFORMATION GATHERED AFTER SENDING MARY THE ABOVE EMAIL.
Another interesting number for class sizes is that the number of freshmen always far outnumbered 
the number of graduating seniors. For example your class of ’59 had 653 freshmen pictured in the 
Warrior Yearbook when they entered WHS in 1956, but only 510 were pictured in the 1959 Warrior.

Here is the number of seniors listed in each yearbook for each class of the ’50’s decade. These 
numbers will also give you an idea of the growth of Sioux Falls from 1950 through 1959.
1950 - #426; 1951 - #376; 1952 - #379; 1953 - #504; 1954 - #434 1955 - #421; 1956 - #481; 1957 - #473; 
1958 - #492; 1959 - #510
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Jane Graham ’59
WHS Senior Photo



To finish the Sioux Falls’ high school enrollment picture, there are now 3 private and 4 public high 
schools in Sioux Falls. The Sioux Falls School District now serves nearly 24,000 students. The 
district has 23 elementary schools, 6 middle schools and 4 high schools.

What is the oldest high school in Sioux Falls?  Construction of Washington High School began in 
1904, after Central School in Sioux Falls was outgrown. Upon completion in 1908, it was renamed 
from "Sioux Falls High School" to Washington High School. Three hundred twenty-eight high school 
students enrolled into the new building on February 14, 1908.

The new Washington High School opened in 1992.

On May 30, 2023, Jeanne Wold <jswold01@yahoo.com> wrote:
Hi, Jack…in reading your deceased list I noticed Duane “Dewey” Leach 
is omitted.  Dewey passed away in September 2021.  He had a long 
career in Texas college education and wildlife conservation.  He and 
Dick spent many hours visiting on the phone in later years.
My best to you and Debra.
Jeanne Radamacher Wold

On May 30, Jack Phillips ‘54 <jackmp@me.com> wrote:
Hi Jeanne,  It is so nice hearing from you!   I really appreciate you 

pointing out that Dewey is not on the ’53 deceased list.  Thank you.  I 
will add his name today.  I hope you are okay and enjoying good health.  
Debra sends her regards.  We are so blessed and have so much to be 
thankful for.  Warmly, Jack 
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Jeanne Radamacher, graduated from Garretson, 
SD High School in the class of ’54.  She attended 

USD where she and Dick Wold ’53 met.

Dewey Leach ’53
WHS Senior Photo

Deceased

Dick Wold ’53
WHS Senior Photo

Deceased



On May 31, 2023, James Wylie ‘51 <jimwylie@sbcglobal.net> 
wrote:

Thank you Jack. 

As our old Minister used to say..........."We have here no eternal city !"


As I review the names each year I reflect with joy and 
thanksgiving the days of my youth in S D...Myrna (Irwin Wylie 
’53 ), feels the same.   Over the past years we have been here 
and there and seen this and that......many fine places on God's 

green earth.....with views to the great, great beyond  (vs James Webb Space Tele et al)....yet we 
hold fast to the above net observation. 

Jim Wylie ’51 

On May 30, 2023, Alma Anderson Johnson ‘53 
<jayne_johnson35@yahoo.com> wrote:

Truly a wonderful read.  Did I ever do an article on my family who were in the military from 
the Civil War, Spanish American, WWI and 2 Korea and Viet Nam?  It would include 
the segregation that 2 of my family members spoke about.  If not this year, hopefully 
I could do it next  Memorial Day praying God continues to bless me to live another 
year🙏 jj

On Jun 10, 2023, Robert J Solem Bridgewater SD HS ‘53 
<skyking.rjs@gmail.com> wrote:

Good morning, Jack!
Thank you for your Special Issue of the O & B honoring the memory of Edna.

If you have not already done so, may I have your permission to forward a copy to her ex-
husband Jim Ode?
Bob Solem, Bridgewater, SD HS ‘53
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On May 30, 2023, Jeanne Friese Holm ’59 <jeanneholm@gmail.com> wrote:
Jack,
Thank you so much for sending out the list of deceased from WHS!
So many remembered!, missed and thought about! 
Prayers and thoughts  for all the families.
Jeanne Friese, Cronk Holm ‘59Jeanne Friese ’59

WHS Senior Photo

Jim Wylie ’51
WHS Senior Photo

Myrna  Irwin ’53
WHS Senior Photo

JJ Alma Anderson ’53
WHS Senior Photo

Bob Solem ’53
Bridgewater, SD 

Senior Photo

Bob, Yes, of course.  Please do.  I was going to send him, a copy today, but I am so super 
busy I would much prefer you do it if you don’t mind.  I don’t recall if I thanked you for letting 
me know of Edna’s death or not, but I really thank you.  If you hadn’t advised me I very well 
might not have ever learned of her passing.  So thank you.   Jack

mailto:skyking.rjs@gmail.com
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Patron List As Of June 13, 2023 For O&B Issue #6-23
PATRON DATE AMOUNT OF GIFT INCREASES or DONATION IN THE NAME OF, OR, IN MEMORY OF:

1 Dr. Dale ‘56 & Camille Larson ’61 Peterson 
Wenatchee, WA

Dec. 27 2019 $1,000.00 Dec.28, 2020 Dale ’56 & Camille ‘61 donated an additional $1,000 and then  
on 12-23-23 another $1,000 making their total PATRON contribution $3,000..  
Thank you so much Dale & Cammy!

2 Terry Bradley ’57,                            
Tillamook, Or.

Feb. 2, 2020 $100.00 Siblings:  Linda Bradley Benson ’54, deceased, Nita Bradley Bale ’49, Olive 
Bradley Bechett ’48 deceased and Bill Bradley ’46 deceased

3 Patricia Jorgensen Palagi ’56            
Seattle, WA

Feb. 3, 2020 $50.00

4 Jim ’51 and Myrna Irwin ’53 Wylie   
Prospect Heights, IL

March 6, 2020 $250.00

5 Patti “Trish” Wilder Swanhorst ’59        
Sioux Falls, SD

March 10, 2020 $100.00

6 Stuart VanMeveren ’58                              
Sun City, AZ

Mar. 11, 2020 $108.00 On Sept. 18, 2020 Stuart increased his Patron Donation. Thanks Stuart!

7 Jim A Carlson ’58                                    
Sioux Falls, SD

March 12, 2020 $58.00 On July 2, 2020 Jim increased his Patron Donation.  Thanks Jim!

8 Kipp Koester ’55                                
Mequon, WI

March 12, 2020 $100.00

9 Royce Adams ’58                                    
Sioux Falls, SD

March 12, 2020 Patron requested $ 
amount not shown 

On  April 25, 2020 Royce increased his Parton Donation.  Thanks Royce!

10 Bob Berguin ’53                             
Scottsdale, AZ

March 12, 2020 $152.00

11 Pete Hegg ’57                                          
Sioux Falls, SD

March 12, 2020 $200.00

12 Dr. Elliot Miller, ’50                           
Topsham, ME

March 15, 2020 Patron requested $ 
amount not shown

13 Gil Gjere ’54                                          
Viborg, SD 

March 14, 2020 $250.00 Siblings:  Mary Gjere ‘58, Helen Gjere ’56 deceased, Glenn Gjere ‘56 
deceased.

14 Daryl ’55 & Lois Bjerk ’58 Fritz              
Mesa, AZ

March 15, 2020 $100.00

15 Marcia Blumberg Oleisky ’57           
Minneapolis, MN

April 6, 2020 Patron requested $ 
amount not shown

16 James Eastman’59                          
Placentia, CA

April 6, 2020 $100.00

17 Jane “JJ” Anderson Johnson ’53             
Los  Angeles, CA

April 10, 2020 $100.00

18 Don Brown ’53                                        
Santa Barbara, CA

April 10, 2020 Patron requested $ 
amount not shown

19 Jerry Savold ’56                                   
Edwards, C0

April 11, 2020 $100.00 Brother, Mike Savold ’59 Deceased

20 Chuck Erickson ’50                            
Overland Park, KS

April 13, 2020 $200.00

21  Dr. Jim Brown ’56                                         
E.  Wenatchee, WA  

April 11, 2020 $100.00 Nov. 21, 2020 Dr. Jim Brown donated an additional $100.00 making their total 
PATRON contribution $200.00.  Thank you Jim!

22 Darold Gieser ’55                              
Michigan City, IN

April 12, 2020 $155.00

23 Barbara Taylor Sampson ’62                  
Sioux Falls, SD

April 13, 2020 Patron requested $ 
amount not shown

24 Judy Stevens ’61                              
Arlington, TX

April 15, 2020 $50.00 On 5-12-21 Judy Stevens donated an additional $50.00 making her total 
PATRON contribution $100.00  Thank you Judy.

25 Ken Eisenbraun ’58                       
Bloomfield, Hills, MI

April 14, 2020 $158.00 Dec.14, 2020 Ken Eisenbraun ’58 donated an additional $158.00 making his 
total PATRON contribution $316.00.  Thank you Ken.

26  Mary Taylor Herrick ’56                 
Cleveland, OH

April 15, 2020 $500.00

27 Roger ‘55 & Vonda Fritz ’56 Peterson   
Sioux Falls, SD

April 15, 2020 Patron requested $ 
amount not shown

28 Dr. Michael ’56 & Carla Thoelke ’56 Gibson  
Reno, NV

April 18, 2020 $50.00 Nov. 21, 2020 Mike and Carla donated an additional $100.00 making their 
total PATRON contribution $150.00.

29 Roger '55 & Permella Bedford ’56 Kielman 
Peoria, AZ

April 20, 2020 $100.00

30 Merlyn “Chris” Christensen ’54              
Hudson, NH 

April 21, 2020 $100.00

31 Dick Jensen ’55                                  
Naperville, IL

April 22, 2020 $100.00

32 Betty Holmoe Pfeifle ’52                         
Sioux Falls, SD

April 20, 2020 $100.00

PATRON
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33 Walt Leyse ’50                                         
Sioux Falls, SD

April 20, 2020 $100.00

34 Tom ’55 & Marilyn Rush ’56 Simmons     
Gold Canyon, AZ

April 30, 2020 $50.00

35 Terry Robinson ’57                                 
Peoria, AZ

April 30, 2020 $57.00

36 Bob ’55 & Peg Ogle ’55 Berdahl          
Portland, OR

May 1, 2020 $100.00

37 Sharon Frank Johnson ’53                          
Sioux Falls, SD

May 8, 2020 $50.00

38 Gene Bushnell ’56                                  
Rapid City, SD

May 8, 2020 $100.00

39 Terry Feay ’56                                        
Quincy, CA

May 12, 2020 $60.00

40 Dennis York ’55                                       
Rapid City, SD

May 12, 2020 $100.00

41 WHS Class of ‘54 May 14, 2020 $300.00

42 Dick Sweetman ’54                                   
Sioux Falls, SD

May 15, 2020 $100.00

43 Warner ‘54 & Karen Gurley ‘54 Brown                           
Scottsdale, AZ

May 20, 2020 $100.00

44 Ronald Larson ’59                                   
Sioux Falls, SD

May 23, 2020 $100.00

45 Dr. Glenn Gravelle ’58                       
Centennial, CO

May 26, 2020 $158.00

46 Dave ’56 & Barbara Lease ’55 Quigley   
Green Valley, AZ

May 13, 2020 $100.00

47 Wayne Gustafson ’54                               
Rapid City, SD & Surprise, AZ

May 29, 2020 $250.00

48 Sherrill Wilcox Pohl ’52                             
Amarillo, TX

June 9, 2020 $25.00

49 Marlene Rance ’61                                   
Sioux Falls, SD

June 11, 2020 $100.00

50 Lloyd ’56 & Bernita Hagen ’59 Greiner   
Loveland, CO

June 12, 2020 $115.00

51 Harold Rudisill ’56                                      
Palm Springs, CA

June 15, 2020 $100.00 On January 27, 2021 Rudy donated an additional $100.00 making his total 
PATRON contribution $200.00.

52 Patricia O’Rielly Miller ’59                      
Chicago, IL

June 12, 2020 $500.00

53 Dennis Luce ’54                                      
Rapid City, SD

June 16, 2020 $100.00

54 Jody Syverson Vanderploeg ’54           
Okoboji, IA

June 18, 2020 $100.00

55 Vincent Keenan ’59                                 
Sioux Falls, SD

June 18, 2020 $100.00

56 Barbara James Bymes ’57                   
Overland Park, KS

June 30, 2020 $100.00

57 Hal Erickson ’54                                     
Surprise, AZ

July 1, 2020 $100.00

58 Dick Wold ’53                                             
Sioux Falls, SD

July 1, 2020 $100.00

59 Doug Olson ’56                                          
Avon, Ohio

July 2, 2020 $100.00 On March 6, 2021 Doug donated an additional $100.— making his total 
PATRON contribution $200.00

60 Roger Teigen ’56                                        
Norman, OK 

July 7, 2020 $250.00

61 Tom ’58 & Linda McCahren ’59 Graham    
Sioux Falls, SD

July 12, 2020 $200.00

62 Dixie Utesch Tilden ’58                        
Montevideo, MN                              

July 15, 2020 $200.00

63 Dean  Mann ’50                                                        
Sioux Falls, SD

July 20, 2020 $50.00

64 Andy Weber ‘52                                         
Houston, TX            

July 24, 2020 $100.00 Sister, Mildred “Millie” Weber Edwards ’53 - Deceased

65 Romain Oliver Nelsen ’53                         
Davis, CA

July 24, 2929 $100.00

66 Anonymous Patron                                      
Sioux Falls, SD

July 30, 2020 $100.00

DATE AMOUNT OF GIFT INCREASES or DONATION IN THE NAME OF, OR, IN MEMORY OF:PATRON



Page  of 23 24

67 Mary Larson Montoya ’59                        
Sioux Falls, SD

August 1, 2020 $100.00 April 8, 2021 Mary increased her Patron contribution significantly. Amount of 
increase private.

68 Wally Boersma ’54                                    
Marshall, TX

August 1, 2020 $50.00

69 John Hedland ‘58                                  
Anchorage, AK

August 4, 2020 $100.00

70 Gary ’57 & Kathy Rea ’58 Conradi             
Sioux Falls, SD

August 4, 2020 200.00

71 Mavis Larson Carl ’55                               
Sioux Falls, SD

August 5, 2020 $120.00 Husband, Ronald Carl ’54, deceased; Sister, Shirley Larson Wermers ’54; Brothers, 
Dale Larson ’58; & Lyle Larson ’61; Dear friend, Mary Lou Jewett ’55 deceased. 

72 Lorraine Fremming Forslin ’54              
Bloomington, MN?

August 8, 2020 $100.00

73 Deane Grav ’58                                            
Sun Lakes, AZ

August 20, 2020 $25.00

74 Bob ’54 deceased & Connie Hammit ’54 
Zimmerman,  Mesa, AZ       

August 20, 2020 $100.00 Donation from dear friend, Jack Phillips ’54 

75 Kent ’54 deceased & Judy Morstad                                                  
Sioux Falls, SD

August 20, 2020 $100.00 Donation from dear friend, Jack Phillips ‘54

76 Robert Miller ’57                                         
Sun City West, AZ

August 26, 2020 $100.00

77 Joe Floyd ’54                                             
Sioux Falls, SD               

August 31, 2020 $50.00

78 Debra Phillips                                               
Las Vegas, NV

Sept. 7, 2020 $100.00 Donated by Jack Phillips ’54, in appreciation of the ever increasing time my 
wife Debra spends working on the WHS O&B.

79 Sharon Johnson ’54 Frank & Bill Frank ’52  
Wayzata, MN

Sept. 7 2020 $100.00 Our dear friend, Arthur “Bud” Olson ’54 deceased.

80 Gary Robertson ’58                                      
Dove Canyon, CA

Sept. 11, 2020 $102.50

81 Jane Shingledecker Miller ’54                 
Dillon Beach, CA

Sept. 26, 2020 $5,000.00

82 Mike ’58 & Bunny Aikens Howes ‘58       
Sioux Falls, SD

Oct. 12, 2020 $327.00 Also for brothers, Tom Howes ’53 and Dick Howes ’51 deceased, and their 
respective wives, Joyce McFarland Howes ’54 and Donna Kranz Howes ’53.  
$327.00 for the total number of their WHS class years.

83 Lee Lane “58                                       
Manchester, MO

Oct 19, 2020 $300.00 In memory of Lee’s deceased sisters, Jane Lane ’55 and Janet Lane ’56, and 
Lee’s deceased friend, Dick O’Connor ’58.

84 Col. (Dr.) Joyce Wait Teters ’57             
Twentynine Palms, CA

Nov. 4, 2020 $100.00

85 Dr. Michael ’56 & Carla Thoelke ’56 Gibson  
Reno, NV

Nov. 21, 2020            $50 + $100 =                     
$150.00 Current

Original contribution, PATRON #28, was $50 on page #2 dated 4-18-20

86  Dr. Jim Brown ’56                                         
E.  Wenatchee, WA

Nov. 21, 2020         $100 + $100 =            
$200.00 Current

Original contribution, PATRON #21, was $100 on page #1 dated 4-11-20

87 Ken Eisenbraun ’58                              
Bloomfield Hills, MI

Dec. 14, 2020 $158.00 + $158.00= 
$316.00 Current

Original contribution, PATRON #25, was $158 on page #1 dated 4-14-20

88 Jane Winnett ’54                                       
Dallas, TX

Dec. 14, 2020 $100.00

89 Dr. Dale ’56 & Camille Larson Peterson ’61  
Wenatchee, WA

Dec. 28, 2020 $1,000.00 Original contribution, PATRON #1, was $1,000 on page #1 dated 12-27–19

90 LaDell Swiden ’57                                     
Madison, SD     

Dec. 30, 2020 $100.00

91 Georgia Severson Johnson ’56               
Sioux Falls, SD

Dec. 30, 2020 $75.00

92 Sam ’52 & Jenny Boersma Pfeifer ’52    
Omaha, NE

Jan. 4, 2021 $100.00

93 Jim Redfield ’50  San Diego, CA  & sister, 
Jean Redfield Kracht ’54  Sioux Falls, Sd.   

Jan. 8, 2021 Patron requested $ 
amount not shown 

94 Anita Robinson Bierman ’56                   
Sioux Falls, SD

Jan. 15, 2021 $100.00

95 Rudi Rudisill ’56                                       
Palm Springs, CA

Jan. 27, 2021 $100 + $100 = 
$200.00 Current

Original contribution, PATRON #51, was $100 on page #3 dated 6-15–20

96 Wanda Shelp Chinnery ’55                        
Lees Summit, MO

March 4, 2021 $100.00

97 Douglas Olson ’56                                     
Avon, OH

March 6, 2021 $100 + $100 = 
$200.00 Current

Original contribution, PATRON #59, was $100 on page #3 dated 7-2-20

98 Mary Larson Montoya ’59                           
Sioux Falls, SD

April 8, 2021 2nd amount private  On August 1, 2020 donated $100.  2nd donation amount private.

99 John Hisel ’57                                        
Aberdeen, SD

May 4, 2021 $100.00

DATE AMOUNT OF GIFT INCREASES or DONATION IN THE NAME OF, OR, IN MEMORY OF:PATRON
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100 Judy Stevens ’61                                   
Arlington, TX

May 12, 2021 $50.00 + $50.00 = 
$100.00

Original contribution, PATRON #24, was $50.00 on page 1 dated 4-15-20

101 John Beal ’59                                              
Naples, FL

July 30, 2021 $300.00

102 Harry Hoiland ’54                                 
Gig Harbor, WA

August 4, 2021 50.00

103 Jeanne Friese Holm                                  
Wayzata, MN

Oct. 21, 2021 $100.00

104 Dr. Jim Brown ’56                                           
East Wenatchee, WA

Dec. 10, 2021 $100 + $100 + $200  
TOTAL $400.00

Original contribution was $100 on 4-11-20;  2nd donation was $100 on 
11-21-20 and 3rd donation $200.00 for a total of $400.00

105 Jim Eastman ’59                                         
Sioux Falls, SD 

Dec. 13, 2021 $100.00 = $100.00 
= TOTAL $200.00

Original contribution was $100.00, plus 2nd donation of $100.00 = Total 
donation of $200.00.

106 Dr. Dale ’56 & Camille Larson ’61 Peterson  
Wenatchee, WA

Dec. 23, 2021 $1,000 + $1,000 + 
$1000 = $3,000.00

Original contribution, PATRON #1, was $1,000 on page #1 dated 12-27–19. 
Each December they have added an additional $1,000.00  Total now 
$3,000.00

107 Sandy Brix Hembd ’59                            
Birmingham, AL

1-18-22 $200.00 Thanks Sandy for becoming a Patron.  Jack

108 Karen Jacomet Walters ’56                  
Mission, TX

1-18-22 Donation Amount 
Private

In memory of Karen’s deceased sister, Francis Jacomet Deets ’42 and her 
decease brother Bill Jacomet ’50.

109 Kent Scribner ’56                                    
Westminster. CO  

3-4-22 $100.00 Thanks Kent for becoming a Patron.   Jack

110 Doris Graff ’52 Deceased  Donated by Jean 
Graff Kenyon, from Sioux Falls, SD

3-28-22 $25.00 In memory of Doris Graff ’52, donated by 2nd cousin, Jean Graff Kenyon of 
Sioux Falls.

111 Doug Olson ’59                                           
Avon, Ohio

9-10-22 $100.00 Thanks Doug for your 3rd Patron donation totaling $300.00.   Jack

112 Bob ’58 & Gloria Welch ’58 Legvold         
Winchester, MA

1-5-23 $300.00 Thanks Bob and Gloria for becoming a Paton.  Jack

113 Stu VanMeveren ’58                                     
Sun City, AZ 

1-17-23 3rd Donation. 
Amount Private

Thanks Stu for your 3rd private Patron donation.  Jack

114 Dale Paulson ’53                                       
Bennington, NB

1-17-23 $100.00 Thanks Dale for becoming a Patron.  Jack

115 Rudy Rudisill ‘56                                       
Palm Springs, CA

2-26-23 $100.00 Thanks Rudy for your 3rd Patron donation totaling $300.00.  Jack

116 Jayne “JJ” Anderson Johnson ’53             
Los Angeles, CA

2-25-23 $100.00 Thanks JJ for your 2nd Patron donation totaling $200.00   Jack

117 Dr Dale ’56 & Camille Larson ’61 Peterson    
Wenatchee, WA 

2-28-23 $1,000.00 Thanks Dale & Camille for your 4th Patron donation totally $4,000.00  Jack

118 Mary Larson Montoya ’59                          
Sioux Falls, SD

3-5-23 3rd Donation 
Amount Private

Thanks Mary for your 3rd Patron donation.   Jack

119 Darrell Modica ’54                                   
Wilmar, MN

3-13-23 $100.00 Thanks Darrell for becoming a Patron   Jack

120 Robert “Bob” Stahmann ’58                     
Orem, UT 

4-18-23 $158.00 Thanks Bob for becoming a Patron.   Jack

121 Par Jorgensen Palagi ’56                        
Seattle, WA

4-24-23 $50.00 Thanks Pst for your 2nd Patron donation.   Jack

122  Ken Eisenbraun ’58                           
Bloomfield, MI

4-23-23 $558.00 Thanks Ken for your 3d Patron donation.  Jack

123 Royce Adams ’58                                       
Sioux Falls, SD

4-23-23 $50.00 Thanks Royce for your 2nd Patron donation.  Jack

124 Dick Sweetman '54                                  
Sioux Falls, SD

4-26-23 $1,000.00 Thanks Dick for your 2nd Patron donation.  Jack

125 Jim Eastman ’59                                         
Sioux Falls, SD 

5-18-23 $100.00 Thanks Jim for your 3rd Patron donation. Jack

126 Robert Owens  ’55                                   
Cathedral City, CA

5-29-23 $100.00 Thanks Robert for becoming a Patron.   Jack

DATE AMOUNT OF GIFT INCREASES or DONATION IN THE NAME OF, OR, IN MEMORY OF:PATRON

AGAIN & AGAIN,,,,,,, 
THANK YOU ALL 

FOR YOUR AWESOME 
O&B SUPPORT!!!!!!!!  Jack

And Happy Father’s Day


